

Chelmarsh Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 24th April commenced at 9.15pm in Chelmarsh Parish Hall following the Annual Parish meeting.

Present: Cllrs R Woods (Chairman), M Williams (Vice Chairman), D Garrett,

P Thomas, A Davies, A Cadwallader, R Bebb.

Parishioners: 0

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

0.
Parishioner’s time:

No parishioners present.

1.
Apologies for absence:
No apologies received.

2.
Declaration of interests:

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

Cllr R Bebb declared an interest in item 5b but Clerk pointed out that this was for ‘information 

only’ and no discussion would be required.
3.
Minutes of last meeting held on 27th March 2018:

These had been circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that these were signed 

as a true record and the Chairman signed these accordingly.
4.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s update: 

· Eon - Quotation for street light - still valid 

· Npower contract/complaint raised\; Chairman explained ongoing the problems with Npower and the high increase in charges and confirmed that a dispute has been raised and a reply is awaited which should be in the next couple of days. Clerk has sent out via SALC a request to other Parish Councils asking how much they are charged and their supplier details. The admin charge is being increased from £66 per year to £20 per month which is considered excessive.  If a satisfactory response is not received from Npower then Chairman is prepared to take this to the Ombudsman.  It was RESOLVED that the Chairman and Clerk follow this up but request Eon to delay changing over the lights as the electricity charges may be far too high to justify retaining the lights. 
· School Lane update – Cllrs Bebb, Woods, Garrett attended the meeting with SC Rights of Way Officer Richard Knight and Cricket Club/Social Club members to look at the problems. SC agreed to pay £250 for a new drain to be installed (PC will have to pay the account and this will then be reimbursed by SC). It is hoped that this will be installed prior to the resurfacing work. Cllr Bebb commented at the amount of work carried out on the cricket field. 
5.
Planning applications/permissions/refusals:


a) Reference:  18/01467/FUL (validated: 09/04/2018)

Address:  Agricultural Building West Of Hampton Loade Ferry, Hampton Loade, Bridgnorth, Shropshire

Proposal:  Application under Section 73a of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990 for the conversion of disused building to 2no Holiday Lets

Applicant: Mr Alan Daze (The Nest, Hampton Loade, Bridgnorth, Shropshire, WV16 6BN)

After discussions it was RESOLVED TO SUPPORT THESE PLANS PROVIDING ALL Building Controls/Regs are adhered to and parking is off road.

b) Planning Notification Only
18/01292/AGR - Upper House Farm

Proposal: Erection of an agricultural building

Applicant: Mr S Bebb

Cllr Bebb declared an interest in this item but Clerk pointed out that this was for information only and SC were not asking for comments.

c) Any received after issue of agenda:
None.

6.
Financial matters:

a) Accounts to be paid:  

Clerk’s fees (paid standing order) - £xx

HMRC PAYE - £73.60. Clerk explained that she had been in touch with HMRC as they were saying that the PC owed £17 but as the year end had just been filed they could not check this until the system updated.

Npower account. - £71.43.
Any others received after issue of agenda:
Came and Company Insurance renewal - £285.60
It was RESOLVED to pay these cheques.
Refreshments for Annual parish meeting – It was RESOLVED to a make a donation of £25 to this in lieu of charges for the refreshments provided by Mrs Theobald.
b) Bank statement – initialled
7.
Parish problems:

Dealt with at the Annual Parish meeting. Clerk will remind SC that the gullies still require clearing at Hampton Loade as well as the one outside The Mere Oak and The Glebe.

8.
Correspondence: includes emails forwarded to Cllrs:
· Information Bulletins

· Proposed changes to the Environmental Maintenance Grant programme – this needs completing and Clerk will contact Cllr Tindall regarding this.
· Cllr Tindall - Road Works and Street Works Task and Finish Group – Cllrs hope that money will be spent in the parish on the roads.
· General Data Protection Regulations – Clerk handed a folder to Cllrs containing the Toolkit and explained briefly what needed to be done to show that the PC is working towards becoming compliant.
Any other correspondence received after issue of agenda:
None.
9.
Policy updates:

· Standing Orders – new updates received despite asking last month if these needed updating. Clerk will look at these for next meeting.
· Asset Register – Clerk will update.
· Risk assessment – School play equipment already carried out by Wickstead

     Leisure but Clerk will deal with a general assessment.
10.
Date next meeting: 
22nd May 2018 (Annual Parish Council meeting)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.15pm.

Cheques written:

Clerk’s fees (paid standing order) - £xx

HMRC PAYE - £73.60

Npower account. - £71.43.

Linen Davies Cancer Fund - £25
Came and Company Insurance renewal - £285.60

Signed: Chairman





Date:
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